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April 24, 2025

Subject: Management of Discharges for retail banking at National Bank

Repayment of client loans following the receipt of a mortgage statement:

We are pleased to inform you that the Bank continues to develop its discharge solution. Starting from May 9 2025, a new feature will be added, allowing you to repay us via the bill payment solution of your financial institution.

When making a payment via the bill payment solution of your financial institution, you will need to select the provider "National Bank Mortgage Repayment" and enter the 17 digits of the reference number, available on the mortgage statement that we will provide to you.

The bank will provide you with a list of accessible financial institutions, which will be continuously updated, so that you can send us the funds. You can access this list at nbc.ca/legal-documentation.

Although this new solution is not mandatory, we recommend it for its efficiency and speed. Please note that repayment is still possible by issuing a check at the branch of your choice.

It is important to note that, although the discharge management service is available for most mortgage repayment cases, ordering the statement at the branch is still required for the following scenarios:
· Transfer of mortgage/subrogation;
· Addition or removal of a borrower when the loan was already at the National Bank. (If your specific mandate mentions that the bank will provide you with the mortgage statement, you do not need to order it. We will prepare and send you the statement without you ordering it);
· Assumption/takeover or request for informational statement;

For these scenarios, repayment must be made by check at the branch holding the loan. You will not have the reference number allowing the bill payment option of your financial institution.

To locate a branch, here is the link to our locator. You can filter the results by selecting only (Branch Type = National Bank): https://localisateur.bnc.ca/

You can access all our communications at: nbc.ca/legal-documentation

Do not hesitate to contact us for any questions or comments by calling 1 888 849-1422, the number dedicated to notaries, Monday to Friday, between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m. We would like to thank you for your valuable collaboration.

David Lamothe, Notary
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